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Cheadle Area Committee Meeting: Tuesday, 2 
August 2022 

               
GATLEY HILL CAR PARK AND SHARED SURFACE - DWB REQUEST 

 
Report of the Director for Place Management 

 
1. INTRODUCTION AND PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
1.1 To request an allocation of £5,640 from Delegated Ward Budget towards the cost of 

resurfacing the car park and shared surface at Gatley Hill, entrance to William 
Scholes Park and Gatley Hill Allotments.  

 
2. BACKGROUND  
 
2.1 The surface of the car park is surface at Gatley Hill car park, is of deteriorating 

quality and there are large sections where the surface course is beginning to break 
up and form potholes. 

 
2.2 The car park and shared surface serves as access to William Scholes Recreation 

Ground and Gately Hill Allotments. 
 
2.3 The car parking provision also reduces congestion around Gatley Primary School at 

drop off and pick up times. 
 
3. PROPOSAL 
 
3.1 The car park would be overlaid with load-bearing and strengthening layer of  40mm 

dense bitumen macadam. 
 

3.2 The works will cost £15,640.45, of which £10,000 has been secured from capital 
budgets.  

 
3.3 An allocation of £5,640 is requested from the delegated ward budget for Cheadle & 

Gatley 
 

3.4 There is currently £16,624 available in in the delegated ward budget for Cheadle & 
Gatley. 

 
3.5 The works would be delivered in late August (subject to funding approval) 
 
4. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
4.1 That the Area Committee supports the scheme outlined in the report and authorises 

the Corporate Director for Place Management to proceed with the project with an 
allocation of £5,640.00 from the delegated ward budget for Cheadle & Gatley.  

 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There are none 
 



Anyone wishing to inspect the above background papers or requiring further information 
should contact Richard Booker on telephone number Tel: 0161 474 4829 or alternatively 
email richard.booker@stockport.gov.uk 


